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In This Edition We are currently seeing more COVID-19 
positive tests reported and more 
restrictions on businesses and our 
way of life, but we are also hearing 
promising and welcoming news about 
vaccines that may be ready before the 
year 2020 ends.  We are also starting 
our 2021 budget planning season, and I 
hope that you take part in these budget 
meetings.  We will spend the next two 
months analyzing every budget item 
and challenging the department heads 
on their needs vs. wants.  We did have 
a slight reduction in revenue, but as 
usual, we will do our best to not raise 
the municipal taxes while not sacrificing 
public safety or any of the town’s 
services. 

The good news is that Montvale is still 
an attractive location for businesses, 
and we are issuing several business 
permits every month.  Though that’s 
not to say that some businesses are 
closing their doors for good because 
of the COVID-19 economy and state 
restrictions, and some are just about 
breaking even.  We all need to support 
our local economy and shop local 
whenever we can.  We can support our 
local businesses while staying safe and 
being smart about our health and safety.  
The usual standard safety measures, like 
wearing your mask, washing your hands 
often and generally avoid crowded 
locations. 

I want to give a huge shoutout to all our 
volunteers, First Responders, residents 
who are always eager to step up and 
offer to help whenever we need help, 
the Boys and Girls Scouts and their 
leaders, our Senior Citizens Club for 
keeping up with all these changes 

and staying safe, our Environmental 
Commission for their relentless work 
to keep our environment safe for all of 
us to enjoy, our new 
Diversity Committee 
as they hit the ground 
running with amazing 
cultural events and 
surely more to come.  
And of course, our 
Planning and Zoning 
Board members, 
probably the most 
unselfish, knowledgeable, 
and town-caring residents.  A ton of 
thank you to our Health Board and their 
president, Mrs. Joyce Cohen, the town 
should be proud of these members as 
they are a tremendous asset especially 
during these times, and I continue 
to rely on them heavily to be able to 
communicate to you as we progress 
together during this pandemic.  A salute 
to our Chamber of Commerce and the 
Economic Development Committee, 
the Mayor’s Advisory Committee, the 
Historic Preservation Committee, the 
Special Events Committee, our OEM 
with Frank DiPalma and Greg March, 
and to our amazing staff and council 
members.  All 240 volunteers and staff 
make things look really easy, but we all 
know they sacrifice their family time, 
sometimes their work time, and offer 
us their talent and resources so we can 
all declare that we live in a great town.  
Please continue to stay safe and I am 
always available to meet and discuss any 
matter that you think I can be of help 
with. 

Mayor Mike Ghassali
Borough of Montvale
201-391-5700 X213

The Montvale Fire Department is proud to announce that we will continue the annual tradition of bringing Santa to town on 
Christmas Eve. See more on Page 2

Annual Rabies Clinic
At the present time, the Board of Health 
Annual Rabies Vaccination Clinic is scheduled 
for Saturday, January 9, 2021 from 10:00 AM 
to 11:30 AM. Logistics due to Covid-19 are 
being examined. Please check the Montvale 
website at www.montvale.org for updates. 



The Holiday Season is upon us.  Let’s hope 2021 is much better than what we have experienced 
in 2020.  We are well into Daylight Savings Time, and everyone can see how early it gets dark.  
Remember to leave lights on in and around your property when you are away from your home.  
Also, consider leaving a radio or television on when you are not home.  This is the time of year 
when residential burglaries tend to peak.  If you are traveling, please notify the Police Department 
so we may include you on our vacant home check list.  A safe, Happy, Healthy 2021 to all.  

Chief Joseph Sanfilippo
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Santa Comes to Town Christmas Eve - Montvale Fire Dept.
The Montvale Fire Department is proud to announce that we will continue the annual tradition of bringing Santa to town on 
Christmas Eve, but it is going to be a little different this year due to Covid-19. Santa will not be in the center of town, but will be 
escorted by the Fire Department on a parade around town. On December 24 starting at 6 PM the route will be as follows:

Please stay safe and stand out of the roadways, wear masks, and maintain physical distancing. No one will be allowed in the Fire 
House due to health reasons.

The Montvale Fire Department would like to wish everyone a very happy and healthy holiday season!

Chief Geoffrey Gibbons

Fire House, Grand Avenue West to Woodland Road
Woodland Road to Magnolia Avenue
Magnolia Avenue to Kinderkamack Road
Kinderkamack Road South to the Center of Town
Grand Avenue East to Middletown Road
Middletown Road North to the State Line
Main Street South from the State Line to Jefferson Place
Jefferson Place to Hillcrest
Hillcrest to Grand Avenue
West on Grand Avenue to Chestnut Ridge Road
North on Chestnut Ridge Road to Sunrise Drive

Sunrise Drive to Huff Terrace
Huff Terrace to Upper Saddle River Road
Upper Saddle River Road to Fox Hill
Fox Hill to Spring Valley Road
Spring Valley Road to Summit Avenue
Summit Avenue to Terkuile Road
Terkuile Road to Herring Road 
Herring Road to Akers Avenue
Akers Avenue to Grand Avenue

Calling all High School Students, who would like to participate in the 4th Annual Snow Angel Volunteer Program.  Be a Snow 
Angel and help your fellow Montvale seniors, who may need an extra hand clearing snow from driveways or pathways and earn 
community service hours as well. If interested, please visit our website, montvaleboro.org.  Complete the registration form along 
with the waiver and email to  ngayed@montvaleboro.org or drop off at Borough Hall Attn: Nevene Gayed.

View the registration information by visiting Montvale.org/Snow

Snow Angels Registration
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Trash & Recycling This Month

Property Maintenance - Leaves and Snow

To all residents this is a friendly reminder that all leaves that are cleaned up from your property cannot be distributed 
into the roadways of Montvale. Bagged leaves are to be put curbside ONLY on Thursday evening for a Friday pickup.  

Leaves shall be placed in bags of a specific type designated by the Municipal Recycling Coordinator and placed at 
curbside the evening before the scheduled pickup each week, during the months of October 15 through December 
31. Bagged leaves shall be collected by the Borough scavenger.
[Amended 9-27-2012 by Ord. No. 2012-1363]

To all residents this is a friendly reminder of what is required from you for all residents to be safe when venturing out 
during the winter months around our beautiful town.

§ 347-26Removal of snow and ice.
[Amended 4-9-1996 by Ord. No. 96-1021]

A.  The owner or owners, tenant or tenants of land abutting or bordering upon the sidewalks and gutters of the 
public streets, avenues and highways within the limits of the Borough of Montvale shall remove all snow and ice 
from the same within 24 hours of daylight after the same shall have formed or fallen thereon.

[Amended at time of adoption of Code (see Ch. 1, General Provisions, Art. II)]
B.  No person shall sweep, shovel, push, plow or throw snow or ice in or upon any public street, sidewalk or private 
property belonging to another, nor shall any person direct, permit or suffer another to so do any of the foregoing 
from any property owned, occupied, used or leased by such person.

Santa Comes to Town Christmas Eve - Montvale Fire Dept.

Sunrise Drive to Huff Terrace
Huff Terrace to Upper Saddle River Road
Upper Saddle River Road to Fox Hill
Fox Hill to Spring Valley Road
Spring Valley Road to Summit Avenue
Summit Avenue to Terkuile Road
Terkuile Road to Herring Road 
Herring Road to Akers Avenue
Akers Avenue to Grand Avenue



I would like to take a moment to thank all of the residents of Montvale for the opportunity to serve the Borough for the last 12 
years. For me, it has been a privilege to work in this town and I have the greatest respect and admiration for all of the residents.
While, at times, it has been a very hectic pace to manage the construction, property maintenance, buildings and grounds, as well 
as several other responsibilities for the borough, I knew I could always count on the residents for their cooperation in helping to 
keep your town looking good every season of the year.

From snow/ice removal in the winter, yard cleanups in the spring, weeds and lawn in the summer, and leaves in the fall, we have 
shared a mutual desire to keep Montvale a desirable place to live. It is my sincere hope that I was able to assist in that endeavor.
My wife and I (along with our Cavalier King Charles Sir Elton) will be relocating to the Hilton Head area of South Carolina in mid-
November and my Deputy Construction Official, Chris Gruber, will be assuming my duties in my absence pending his permanent 
appointment by the Mayor & Council on January 1, 2021. Chris has been with the borough since May, 2017 on a part time basis 
and in a full time capacity since January, 2019. He is well equipped to assume these duties. I would kindly ask that you extend to 
Chris all the courtesies and cooperation that you have provide to me during my tenure.

Thank you all so much for the opportunity to be of service and I wish you good health and prosperity in the years to come.

Jeffrey Fette

From the Construction & Property Maintenance Departments

COVID Alert NJ is New Jersey’s free and secure mobile app that anonymously alerts users if they have been in close contact 
with someone who has tested positive for COVID-19. The app also provides users with up-to-date information on New Jersey 
reopening news, key COVID-19 metrics, and a user-friendly symptom tracking tool.

Everyone with an Android (version 6 or above) or Apple (iOS version 13.5 or above) phone is encouraged to use COVID Alert NJ. 
The app’s effectiveness depends on public collective participation: the more people use it, the more effective it will be. COVID 
Alert NJ will notify you if you’re likely to have been exposed to another app user who tested positive for COVID-19 and verified 
their result on their app. Knowing your exposure status and following public health guidelines such as self-quarantining and 
seeking timely medical attention allows you to protect your family, friends, neighbors, and colleagues. COVID Alert NJ helps New 
Jerseyans stop the spread of COVID-19.

1) Download COVID Alert NJ on the App Store or Google Play Store. Opt-in to receive “Exposure Notifications” 

2) As you go about your day, the app will use Bluetooth to sense any “close contacts”—other app users who are within 6 feet of 
you for more than 10 minutes 

3) When your app senses a close contact, your phone will exchange a secure random code with the close contact’s phone. It’s 
important to note that your location and name are never disclosed 

4) If you test positive for COVID-19, a public health representative will call you and ask if you’re willing to anonymously notify 
your “close contacts” by uploading your app’s close contact codes 

5) Each day, the app will compare your list of close contact codes to the list of codes associated with positive COVID-19 app 
users. If there’s a match you will get an Exposure Alert, along with appropriate next steps.

Absolutely. COVID Alert NJ does not turn on, use or collect any GPS location data. Alerts do not share the identities of other 
users with one another, the New Jersey Department of Health, or any other entity. COVID Alert NJ uses Bluetooth proximity 
technology, and will never record any identifying data or track your location. All users will remain anonymous. COVID Alert NJ is 
available to download for free from the App Store or Google Play Store. Visit covid19.nj.gov/app to discover additional features 
and access more information on COVID Alert NJ.

NJ COVID-19 Contact Tracing App

We would like to remind you of the following safety tips for the holiday season.

1.	 Keep your Christmas trees healthy, water on a regular basis.
2.	 Have all candles in jars, and keep away from all combustibles.
3.	 Use only UL listed approved Christmas lights.
4.	 Have fire place chimneys inspected and cleaned.
5.	 Inspect all extension cords.
6.	 Test all smoke detectors and carbon monoxide detectors for proper operations.
7.	 Make sure you have a fire extinguisher available.
8.	 If you need to call the Montvale Fire Department, DO NOT HESITATE…… DIAL 911.

Happy Holidays from the Montvale Fire Prevention Bureau



Recycling in Montvale 

Curbside Recycle Pickup 
Run by Westphal Waste Services 

• Comingle Allowed (single stream) 
– Newspapers tied and bundled 
– Flattened Cardboard 
– Clean Tin/Aluminum Cans+Bottles 
– Clean Plastic/Glass Bottles/Cans 
– Shredded paper in clear plastic 

bags 
– No Plastic Bags other than for 

shredded paper (see Recycle Ctr) 

• No Electronics 
• No Motor Oil or Batteries** 
• No Appliances*** 
• 50 Pounds Max Weight per pail 
• IF IN DOUBT – THROW IT OUT 

 
 

Recycle Center 
Run by Pascack Valley DPW 

• Separation Required 
– Paper (not shredded) 
– Cardboard 
– Aluminum/Glass Cans/Bottles (all 

must be clean) 
– Plastic Bottles (Code #1,2,3,5) 
– Metal Items 
– Electronic Equipment 
– Plastic Bags  Video HERE 

> Recycle Code #2 or #4 ONLY 
> Must stretch and NOT crinkle 

– Yard  Waste (No Stumps or Logs) 
– Clothing in bags 

• No Motor Oil or Batteries** 
• No Non-Recyclable Garbage! 
• IF NOT SURE ask DPW workers 
• IF IN DOUBT – THROW IT OUT 

 

NOT Recyclable: >Styrofoam (Polystyrene - Recycle Code #6) * 
         >Cardboard Beverage Containers* 
         >Greasy Pizza Boxes* 
         >Plastics with Recycle Code #7 * 
         >Gas-Propane / Paint Cans/Oil **   

Montvale takes recycling VERY seriously and provides 2 different venues to make it easy for 
residents, and help ensure we all do the right thing for our environment. The following lists 

the rules regarding the two processes and how we must handle various recyclable 
items.  For more details and pickup schedules go to montvale.org or call 201-391-5700 

*     These items go into regular garbage  
**   These items should be brought to  Hazardous Waste Events as posted 
*** See montvale.org for appliance pickup information 

PLEASE BE CAREFUL – A wrong item placed into recycling  may contaminate 
the entire load and send it all to landfill! 

We are still seeing more than triple our regular numbers at the Tri Boro Food Pantry! This month we would be 
grateful for donations of: Canned Tomatoes (any variety), Canned Soup, Canned Fruit,  and Jelly

The Tri Boro Food Pantry is located in the back of the Pascack Reformed Church, 65 Pascack Road, Park Ridge.  
A drop off bin is also located outside the doors of the library under the stairwell at Montvale Borough Hall, 12 
Mercedes Drive.  Thank you for your support!

Tri-Boro Food Pantry

Environmental Commission



Montvale Public Library
Montvale Library Virtual Programs – December 2020
Please check our website and calendar for updates as we are adding new programs and services often.   Links to our 
Facebook, Good Reads, Instagram, Twitter and Spotify accounts as well as all of our databases such as Hoopla, Kanopy and 
Mangolanguages are available on our website: www.monvalelibrarynj.org.
 
December 3, 2020 - 7:00 pm
Protecting Yourself in the Retail World
Don’t get ripped off! This program, presented by the Bergen & Passaic County Division of Consumer Affairs, will teach you how 
to protect yourself from scams and unfair business practices. Topics covered include Lemon Laws, hiring a Home Improvement 
Contractor, Gym memberships and getting car repairs.

December 8, 2020 - 7:00 pm
Beginner’s Virtual Tai Chi Class
Tai chi is a ‘gentle’ martial art known for its many physical and mental benefits. Join instructor Jody Rubel as he teaches a virtual 
Beginner’s Tai Chi presentation.

December 10, 2020 - 7:00 pm
True Crime Book Group
Title TBA. We still have openings in this group. Email george.galuschak@montvale.bccls.org if you are interested in joining.

December 17, 2020 - 7:00 pm
Dishing up New Jersey with John Holl
Join us for a talk with John Holl, who traveled up and down New Jersey searching for the best local food the Garden State has 
to offer. The result is Dishing up New Jersey, a book of 150 mouth-watering recipes that celebrates the cuisine and culture of 
the Garden State. 

Upcoming Virtual Book Groups
All are welcome to join our virtual book groups via Zoom.  Please contact Lorissa Lightman at Lorissa.lightman@montvale.bccls.
org or 201-391-5090 for additional information.  Visit our website at https://www.montvalelibrarynj.org/adultbooksclubs and 
our social media outlets for the latest news on our book groups.
 
November 7, 2020 - 10:30 a.m.
Monday Morning Virtual Book Group: “The Fountains of Silence” by Ruta Sepetys
 
November 14, 2020 - 12:00 p.m.
Monday Afternoon Virtual Book Group: “The Dutch House” by Ann Patchett
 
What’s Cooking with Therese?
The Cookbook Supper Club will be reading culinary mysteries for the month of December.  Participants will get to select 
their own book or can ask for a recommendation.  Please stop by the library to check out the display that will highlight 
culinary mysteries as well as cookbooks.  The meeting will be on Monday, December 14 at 6:30 pm via Zoom.   The group 
will be discussing the book and comparing notes on recipes from the book.  Please visit https://www.montvalelibrarynj.org/
adultbooksclubs for more information and email Therese.Jones@montvale.bccls.org with any questions or to register for this 
program. 

Children/ Young Adult Department

Middle School Writer’s Club
Calling all budding writers! Starting December 9 Ms. Mary will be hosting a live virtual writer’s club where writers get to share 
their personal writing, get feedback and learn techniques of many popular authors! This is a virtual club that meets monthly at 
4:00 pm and is for Middle School Students. Come write with us!

Magical Story Time program: A Magical Melodies and Bendy Bookworm Mash-Up!
This two for one program features Mr. Chris of Magical Melodies and the Bendy Booworkworm coming together for a mash-up 
of music, story time, and yoga! It is a magical combination of developmental skills gained through yoga storytelling of the Bendy 
Bookworm AND all the fun crazy song and dance joy that Mr. Chris’s Magical Melodies brings. This is a virtual program via Zoom 
and will be on Tuesday, December 15 at 3:45. It works with a wide age range of audiences particularly those 18 months up to 
third grade.

Coco and Canvases Holiday Family Art Class
Artist Peri is back and will be hosting art class for the whole family! On Monday, December 14 at 7:00 pm families are invited to 
join Artist Peri in a virtual art class. We will provide the cocoa and art materials prior to the class. Canvases are limited to 1 per 
family where everyone can have a chance to add to one beautiful work of art. Registration is required for this class and all ages 
are welcome to participate.



Montvale Public Library - Continued
Bedtime Stories with Ms. Mary
Ms. Mary will be reading some great stories on Tuesday, December 17 at 7:00 pm. Grab your jammies and blankies and get 
ready to settle in for the evening.

Frozen Storytime with Elsa
Tues., December 22 at 10:30 am do let the cold bother you! Join our Frozen story time where we will sing songs, read stories 
and maybe even see a special guest!  Children are invited to come in princess costumes, or hats and gloves to keep them warm 
because we will be keeping things cool during this event! This is best suited for children under the age of 5.

Story Stations Through December
Did you ever wish you could read and walk at the same time? There is still time to take advantage of Montvale Public Library’s 
first ever Story Station. What is a Story Station? This is an outdoor program where patrons, friends and community members can 
take an outdoor stroll at the library while reading a book! Keep your eye out for this fun, fresh and interactive way for children 
and the whole family, to enjoy reading together here at Montvale Library. So bundle up and come visit this outdoor adventure.

Book Bundles for Stretch Reading and More
The Children’s Room staff are ready to hand select books according to your child’s age and reading preferences. We love 
surprises and look forward to surprising you with a Mystery Book Bundle, but we will also help pick at any book titles or series 
you already have in mind. Wait! There is more: Let us help you by finding books and references to support your child’s classroom 
projects or home-based learning. Just send us a quick email to childrensdepartment@montvale.bccls.org with your library card 
number, child’s name and book favorites and we will prepare a bag of personalized reads ready to go that same day. Don’t 
hesitate, your child may just find their next favorite read! 

Grab and Go November Crafts
The Holidays are fast approaching and a perfect time for great craft projects! We are busy planning and creating wonderful 
seasonal Grab and Go crafts for you to pick up and assemble at home. Please continue to look for our weekly make and take 
crafts and activities on Facebook, Instagram and Twitter sites. 

eBooks and Other Online Materials
Kanopy is a movie streaming service with over 30,000 documentaries, classic and indie films.   Patrons with a valid Montvale 
Library card can stream up to ten titles per month for a 72-hour checkout period.
 
Hoopla offers eBooks, movies, audiobooks, TV shows, music, and comics to Montvale residents. To sign up, go to https://www.
hoopladigital.com/ or download the free Hoopla app and log in with your library card number (the 14-digit number above the 
barcode)! 
 
Libby makes borrowing eBooks and audiobooks so easy! Download the free app from your device’s App store and register with 
your Montvale Library card to enjoy free content. For anyone who needs step-by-step help getting their device set up, please 
email movlcirc@bccls.org.
Please check our website and social media pages for updates as we are constantly providing new virtual services.

Looking to give back to your town in a way that benefits residents of all ages through fun family-oriented events? 
Recreation is currently seeking adult or high school volunteers to assist in the planning and coordinating of 
Montvale’s annual events such as Day In The Park, the Halloween Carnival, the Christmas Tree Lighting, the 
Spring Fling and more! Join the Special Events Committee today to be a part of keeping these events successful, 
memorable and a tradition for Montvale. Please call 201-391-5700 ext. 251 or email MontvaleRecreation@
montvaleboro.org for more information.

Montvale Recreation - Special Events Committee

Turn your house into a winter wonderland of lights, decorations and holiday spirit! This is a free contest meant to 
be a fun way to celebrate the holiday season! There are 3 categories that houses can place in: Best Use of Lights, 
Best Theme and Best Neighborhood! Best Neighborhood will be awarded to the street with the most participating, 
registered houses. Register between November 20 and December 7 for your chance to claim bragging rights as 
Montvale’s best decorated house! Judges will be looking at registered homes between December 9 and 18 between 
the hours of 6 pm and 8 pm so please make sure your lights are on and decorations are out during these dates and 
times! Go to Montvale.org/Recreation, click the recreation registration tab and House Decorating to sign up! Please 
note that houses must be fully decorated by the home owner and not a company. 

Holiday House Decorating Contest



The Christmas Tree Lighting is tentatively scheduled for Friday, December 4 at 7 pm. Further event details will be 
posted on the Borough website as they become available. 

The Menorah Lighting is tentatively scheduled for Monday, December 14 at 6 pm. Further event details will be 
posted on the Borough website as they become available.

Christmas Tree Lighting and Menorah Lighting Events

The pickleball courts located on Memorial Drive are open for play. Players must bring their own equipment and 
adhere to the below restricted play rules. 
• Feeling Sick? DO NOT PLAY
• Been in contact with someone who has COVID-19 symptoms? DO NOT PLAY.
• Doubles Play is prohibited. Singles Play Only.
• Playing time is still limited to 1 hour when others are waiting.
• Keep six feet apart from other players. No physical contact.
• Use every other court where practical.
• Avoid using your hands to pick-up balls. Use your racquet/foot to pick-up balls and hit them to opponent.
• Avoid touching your face after handling a ball, racquet or other equipment.
• Bring different numbered/marked balls for each player to allow serving. Otherwise use rally scoring (no serving) if 
this is not possible.
• Avoid handshakes and high fives.
• Avoid gatherings. Arrive max of 10 minutes before play and vacate the court when game is complete.
• Adhere to all CDC Covid-19 Guidelines and New Jersey Department of Health Guidelines.
Please note: Water fountains will not be available. Please come prepared with your own water.

 Pickleball 

Tennis 
 The Memorial Drive and LaTrenta Field Complex tennis courts are open as of May 22, 2020. Players must adhere to 
the restricted play rules (found at the bottom of this page and displayed at the courts) until further notice. Once you 
pay for a badge online, please email MontvaleRecreation@montvaleboro.org to coordinate your badge retrieval. 

Badge Registration
Resident Fees: 
Adult - $30
Child (17 and younger)- $10
Family Max - $50
Seniors 62 & up – Free

Non-Resident Fees: 
Adults- $60
Child (17 and younger)- $20
Family- $100
 Non-Res Senior- $10 

Court Accessibility

A magnetic lock access system is used on the gates at both tennis court sites in town. This system has reduced the 
number of non-registered people using our courts. 



Using The Access Badge

When entering: simply put your card in close proximity to the reader.
When leaving: Push the button on the door panel to open the gate.

Each family will be issued only one access card. These cards are not transferable and will be good for only one 
season. If you lose your card, a replacement card can be obtained by emailing MontvaleRecreation@montvaleboro.
org an additional $10 fee.

Guests
During this time of restricted play, due to Covid-19, guest passes are not available. 

CourtLights

Unless interrupted temporarily due to power outage, the following schedule will remain in effect for the season:

Memorial Courts:
April 1 – April 30  Dusk to 9pm
May 1 – Aug. 31  Dusk to 10pm
Sept. 1 – Oct. 31 Dusk to 9pm

Chestnut Ridge Courts:
April 1- April 30   Dusk to 9pm
May 1 – Aug. 31  Dusk to 10pm
Sept. 1 – Oct. 31 Dusk to 9pm

Rules and Regulations

Each player should review the list of rules and regulations outlined in this pamphlet.
 
1.     Access cards are non-transferable.  A charge of $10 will be made to replace a lost access card.
2.     Only players are permitted inside the courts.
3.     Playing time is limited to one hour when other players are waiting.
4.     Children 12 years and will be limited to ½ hour playing time after 6:00pm on weekdays, weekends and holidays 
if players are waiting.
5.     Players must wear tennis shoes.
6.     Playing with more than 3 balls on a court is prohibited.  
7.     No professional lessons permitted without the authorization of the Recreation Department.
8.     Courts will be monitored by Recreation Department personnel and members of the Montvale Police 
Department.

Restricted Play Rules During Covid-19 Pandemic:
1.      Feeling Sick? DO NOT PLAY
2.      Been in contact with someone who has COVID-19 symptoms? DO NOT PLAY.
3.     Doubles Play is prohibited. Singles Play Only.
4.     Playing time is still limited to 1 hour when others are waiting. 
5.     Keep six feet apart from other players. No physical contact. 
6.     Use every other court where practical.
7.     Avoid using your hands to pick-up balls. Use your racquet/foot to pick-up balls and hit them to the opponent.
8.     Avoid touching your face after handling a ball, racquet or other equipment. 
9.     Bring different numbered/marked balls for each player to allow serving. Otherwise use rally scoring (no serving) 
if this is not possible.
10.   Avoid handshakes and high fives. 
11.   Avoid gatherings. Arrive max of 10 minutes before play and vacate the court when the game is complete. 

Please note: Water fountains will not be available. Please come prepared with your own water.

Tennis  - Continued



Save The Date

Montvale Chamber’s 
Regional Kick-Off

V i r t u a l
Tuesday January 26, 2021


